Key Points from the 19 JULY Lamprey task group meeting
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02 August 2007
MEMORANDUM FOR THE RECORD

Subject: Key points from the 19 July 2007 Lamprey task group meeting.
1. The meeting was held in the Lewis and Clark Room, RDP, Portland.  In attendance:
	Last 
	First 
	Agency
	Office
	Email

	Budai
	Chris
	USACE
	
	

	Cordie
	Bob
	USACE
	(541) 298-7406
	Robert.p.cordie@usace.army.mil

	Clugston
	David
	USACE
	503-808-4751
	

	Jackson
	Aaron
	CTUIR
	541-966-2385
	

	Mackey
	Tammy
	USACE
	(503) 808-4305
	Tammy.m.mackey@usace.army.mil

	Peery
	Chris
	Univ. Id
	(208) 885-7223
	cpeery@uidaho.edu

	Pennington
	Howard
	NOAA
	208-989-7542
	

	Rerecich
	Jon
	USACE
	 (541) 374-7984
	Jonathan.g.rerecich@usace.army.mil

	Rose
	Robert
	USACE
	(503) 808-4318
	Robert.e.rose@usace.army.mil

	Welch
	Kasey
	USACE
	541-374-4548
	Kasey.m.welch@usace.army.mil


2. 0900-1000 USACE internal discussion.

2.1. Grating and intakes.

2.1.1. Project Fisheries will get a list of pools and intake grates to D. Clugston by 26 JULY.  These locations are needed so hydraulic engineers can determine if there are negative effects from a reduced gap (3/4” instead of 1”) grating installation on hydraulic conditions for salmon.
2.2. Lamprey section in the FPP.
2.2.1. There was discussion about including the lamprey management plan, when finished, in the FPP.  It was suggested it might be best to include lamprey in an appendix, as opposed to the main body of the FPP, for simplicity.  
2.3. Lamprey and the variable width weir.

2.3.1. Clugston mentioned that the variable width weir is being modeled for JDA.  The variable width weir would allow for some structure to be added to the bottom so that entrance velocities would be broken up, thus allowing easier entrance for lamprey.

3. 1000-1100 Lamprey discussions with the tribes and researchers.

3.1. Transport.

3.1.1. Umatilla restocking efforts appear to be successful.  They are getting juveniles in the river and getting about 50 adults back each year.  They have dam passage issues to deal with.  They are not ready to stop their restocking program and would like about 500 lamprey a year.

3.2. Winter collection

3.2.1. The projects need to outline explicit procedural considerations for collection during dewatering.

3.2.2. There needs to be a discussion as to whether or not it is important to leave some fish in the river to find their own spawning areas.

3.3. Prioritization and upcoming research or construction.
3.3.1. Approved SRWG studies may have prioritization.  

3.3.2. JDAN will be constructed with smooth orifices so lamprey have a suction spot as they move their way upstream.
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